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Town of Burlington

June 22, 2015

Eric McPhee, Supervising Environmental Analyst

Department of Public Health
State of Connecticut

410 Capitol Avenue, MS#51WAT
P.O. Box 340308

Hartford, CT 06134-0308

RE:

Notice of Scoping for Covey Road Water Main Extension
DPH Project: 2015-0195 — Town of Burlington

Dear Mr. McPhee:

I have reviewed the Department of Public Health’s (DPH’s) Memorandum, dated

June 4,

2014, regarding the Notice of Scoping for Covey Road Water Main

Extension and I offer the following responses to its recommendations:

1.

The Town of Burlington will consult with the New Britain Water
Department (NBWD) to identify the land that is tributary to the Lamson
Corners — Burlington Brook Reservoir future potential public water supply.

The Town of Burlington will review the policies of the Growth
Management Principle (GMP) #5 (Protect and Ensure the Integrity of the
Environmental Assets Critical to Public Health and Safety) of Conservation
and Development Policies Plan for Connecticut (2015-2018) and consider
the establishment of land use controls over the watershed area that are
consistent with said policies.

The Town of Burlington will consider the establishment of guidelines for
evaluating special use permit applications within the future potential public
water supply watershed area to ensure that future establishments are
constructed, operated and maintained in a manner that is protective of the
future potential drinking water supply.

The Town of Burlington will consider providing an enforceable mechanism
that ensures that future land development within the future potential public
water supply watershed area adheres to best management practices for the
protection of public health.

The Town of Burlington is dedicated to the protection and preservation of the
integrity of the valuable natural resources within its boundaries. Please contact me




at Town Hall at (860) 673-6789, ext. 202 with any questions. Thank you for your
recommendations with regard to this project.

Sincerely,

— /7
Theodore C. Shafer
First Selectman

cc: Susan M. Suhanovsky, President, Torrington Water Company
David J. Popielarczyk, P.E., Senior Engineer/Associate, Tighe & Bond

Richard Miller, Chairman, Burlington Planning & Zoning Commission
Elizabeth Burdick, Zoning & Wetlands Official

Aniello DePascale, Chairman, Burlington Inland Wetlands & Watercourses
Commission




